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February 12, 2019 

 

Via Electronic Submission 

 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 

Secretary 

Federal Communications Commission 

445 12th Street, SW 

Room TW-A-235 

Washington, D.C.  20554 

 

Re: Notice of Ex Parte Communication, GN Docket No. 18-238 (14th Advanced 

Telecommunications Capability Report to Congress) and WC Docket No. 11-10 

(2017 Form 477 FNPRM)  

 

Dear Ms. Dortch:  

 

On February 8, 2019, Brian O’Hara of the National Rural Electric Cooperative 

Association (NRECA) and the undersigned met with Preston Wise of Chairman Pai’s office 

reviewing NRECA’s Comments filed in response to the Notice of Inquiry in preparation for the 

Commission’s 15th Broadband Deployment Report and the false positives of fixed broadband 

availability attributable to recent Form 477 data.  

 

We focused on the interest and commitments of rural electric cooperatives to deploy 

broadband networks in their communities, the thirty-five (35) electric cooperative winners in the 

CAF II auction, and the risk of significant overstatements of broadband availability in rural areas 

due to the current Form 477 instructions.  Per NRECA’s Comments, we also emphasized that the 

fixed broadband benchmark should be subject to periodic adjustment based on current 

deployments of fixed broadband technologies in urban areas as opposed to a weighting of all 

embedded fixed broadband facilities.  

 

The overstatement of broadband availability was underscored in the attached article from 

outlining the experience of the Chariton Valley Electric Cooperative.1  The article explains how 

the projected reserve price for the aggregate unserved census blocks within CVEC’s service area 

                                                 
1 The article is attached to the enclosed copy of CVEC’s 17 July 2018 letter to Congressman David W. 

Loebsack emphasizing how the challenges for obtaining broadband in rural areas of Iowa are 

compounded by inaccurate reporting of broadband service availability.  
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one year prior to the CAF II auction approximated $8.0 million, but when the final map of 

unserved areas was released, the aggregate reserve price within the cooperative’s service area 

had plummeted to less than $56,000.  CVEC noted that there was no apparent increase in 

buildout or construction that would logically support enhanced broadband availability.   

 

The core issue is that the Form 477 instructions, which directs service providers to report 

a census block as served “where a provider does, or could, without an extraordinary commitment 

of resources” provide broadband service, necessarily overstates broadband availability.  As noted 

in NRECA’s Comments in GN Docket No. 18-238, NTIA agrees the current Form 477 data 

overstates broadband availability.  Brian O’Hara strongly recommended that more granular 

reporting be required as suggested in the 2017 Form 477 NPRM, noting one approach could be 

reinstating the previous requirement that filers provide information by street segment if a census 

block is greater than two square miles.   

 

Please contact the undersigned with any questions.  

 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

      

      C. Douglas Jarrett  

 

Attachments  

 

cc: Preston Wise (via email)  

 

 


























